Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 19 March 2014 at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 
Councillors: W J Snelson, Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. L Jones and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Andy Pitt – Chipmonk Computing

1 Member of the public
924. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. D Kimbley and Cllr. S Homer.

925. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Mrs. Humphries and Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 932a(b).
926. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 26 February 2014, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council and having been amended as above, be approved.

927. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Bobbington Village Website

Mr. Andy Pitt had kindly attended the meeting with a laptop and access to the website. He explained that sections of the website had become dated due to the lack of information received and therefore, he appealed for village organisations to provide regular updates. The Clerk agreed to provide contact details for the Air Scouts, School and Church to assist with this. 

The Councillors identified several sections where information was known to be outdated e.g. the closure of the Methodist Church – a list was passed to Andy, who agreed to look into them.

Andy updates the website on a voluntary basis. He is willing to consider any changes / new ideas. The Chairman acknowledged that Andy is not paid for his work in respect of the website, currently the only cost to the Parish Council is the annual hosting fee. Andy kindly stated that he was willing to continue to maintain the site free of charge, assuming no considerable changes / upgrades were required.
A question was posed as to the number of hits the site received each month – Andy hasn’t historically monitored this information, however, should be able to access it, if required. 

It was suggested that the domain name could be added to the letterhead, to promote the website.

b. B4176 signage. 
There had been no further update from Highways.
c. Affordable Housing Survey

As agreed at the last meeting, the Clerk has spoken to the District Council, who were able to meet privately with the Councillors the following week. Unfortunately, this was the only time available in the coming weeks. It was agreed that, subject to those having tendered their apologies being available, the Clerk should confirm the meeting. (Post meeting note – the meeting was confirmed).
d. Hedges – Gospel Ash Road
It was noted that the hedges have been cut. 
e. Replacement Notice Boards

Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had spoken to the craftsman in respect of the new boards. The cost and level of maintenance will be dependent on the wood used. It was agreed that a hardwood board be commissioned for the Village Hall, at an approximate cost of £720 and a softwood board (without legs and a perspex cover) be commissioned for the bus shelter, at an approximate cost of £150. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries agreed to place the orders – timescale for completion is currently not known.
f. Halfpenny Green Air Scouts donation
Unfortunately, Mr. Karl Owen was not in attendance to discuss funding requirements for the anniversary event. A donation towards ongoing costs was discussed later in the meeting.
g. Meeting dates – July / August 2014

It was agreed that the July meeting would be re-scheduled for 20 August 2014.
928. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Clerk provided a copy of the previous list submitted to the neighbourhood highways team, which was reviewed by all present. The Clark agreed to submit the amended list to Highways in advance of their visit in May 2014. 

It was noted that there was a lot of litter being dropped/deposited along Tom Lane to Swindon Golf Club and in Watery Lane, off Gospel Ash Road. It was agreed to ask, the neighbourhood highways team to look at this also.
Several complaints had been received in respect of the car park area of the Royal Oak. It was noted that the public house was under temporary new management. The Clerk was requested to contact Marstons brewery and request it be cleared.
929. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall 
Nothing to report
Corbett School 
Cllr. Snelson reported that alterations during the half term holiday had been completed and were a success. 
Church of the Holy Cross 
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries confirmed that the PCC had had to replace the organ, which was kindly donated in memory of Peter Preston in 1993. The new organ will be delivered on 20 March 2014.
930. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Mr Simpson requested an update on the County SID’s – it was confirmed that no further information had been received from Highways in respect of the intended dates during which they would be sited in the Village. The suggested locations submitted to Highways were confirmed.
931. FINANCE
a. Clerk’s annual salary review

The CPI rate January 2014 was 126.7 compared to 124.4 in January 2013 representing a 1.8%. It was agreed that the Clerk’s salary should increase by the same percentage, therefore £1,468.64 per annum with effect from 6 March 2014.
b. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
(a) Halfpenny Green Air Scouts
S137



£150

(b) Corbett School


S137



£175

(c) Clerk



Salary and expenses
           £314.96

(d) HM Revenue & Customs

PAYE



£72.60
(e) Clerk – Petty Cash

Imprest account – year end
£13.66

(f) Cllr. Kimbley


Key cutting 


£10.00
932. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:

a. PA 14/00024/FUL Proposed beauty salon, Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5EP – No objection

933. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report.
934. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Local Plan Site Allocations Document (SAD) 

for consultation
i54 update

SSC Want to make a community building leaner and greener

SSC Transport info month 19 & 20 Staffordshire Connect

SSC Rural transport partnership update report

Support Staffordshire – Community voice forums Wombourne 7 April 2014

SSC SAD Consultation packs

SSC Further SAD documents

Community Council of Staffordshire – Good Neighbour Schemes Staffordshire

Police Report from PCSO Ade Price

Community Council of Staffordshire membership applications / renewals

935. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a. The Chairman requested nominations for the 2014 Civic Award –several suggestions were put forward. It was agreed obtain further information in respect of the nominations and review this at the next meeting.
b. Plant tubs / pots – it was suggested that Kevin Astley be requested to submit ideas and costings to the next meeting.
c. It was suggested that as in 2013, the annual parish meeting and annual general meeting be held on the same evening in May.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 16 April 2014
Meeting Closed 8:35pm.
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